Year 2

AutumnTerm - 2
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Useful Information
Dear Parents,
Your children have made a great start in Year Two and thoroughly enjoyed the activities on offer. It has been good to see the children coming into class independently at the start of each school day and that they are now familiar with the routines and expectations. Work related targets have been set for all the children and they are focusing well on their learning to meet them. 

The children thoroughly enjoyed participating in activities during Health week and learnt a lot about how exercise, diet and sleep help them to stay healthy. 

We have planned many exciting activities for this half term which we are sure that the classes will enjoy, we have attached an outline of the areas we will be covering, for your information. Please note that we are continuing to use a topic based approach to teaching and learning. 

English
Our topic for this first half term is ‘Santa SOS!’ where we will focus on writing instructions to keep Santa healthy using all that we learnt during Health Week. We shall continue to focus on presentation of writing and punctuation as well as grammar. The Talk for Writing approach to assist the children with memorising what they want to write, will also be continued. They are becoming more familiar with the process of imitating and then innovating a piece, this time we want to further the process by asking them to invent a piece of writing of their own using all of the skills that they have been taught. The invention task for instructions will allow the children to write their very own set of instructions, whether it be ‘How to keep a teacher happy’ or ‘How to make friends with an elf’. The choice is theirs! Also, we hope to teach and learn some Christmas and Winter related poetry before the term is over.
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Maths

We will carry on with our focus on place value during this half term. We are continuing to teach the children different ways of partitioning while adding, beyond the use of a hundred square. We will then move on to applying these methods related to subtraction in the Spring term. There will be a continued focus on learning multiples of two, three, five and ten as well as mental recall of number bonds to 20. The children will also complete practical activities and problem solving tasks linked to 3 Dimensional shape.  
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Spellings

The spelling routine introduced in September is now established, new ones will continue to be sent home weekly and tested each Friday. It is vitally important that their books are returned on a Friday so that your child may write their latest spellings in. The spellings will follow a pattern of sounds which are linked to our daily taught phonic sessions. Also we ask that the children continue to practise spelling the High Frequency and Tricky Words in their reading diaries. We advise a ‘little and often’ approach to learning them, throughout the week. We are expecting these words to be spelt correctly in any writing they do.
Reading

Children will be heard by the teacher or teaching assistant each week. They will also be heard read during weekly Guided Reading sessions. Please try and hear your child read for at least 10 minutes every day, discussing their books with them and also asking appropriate questions about the text to help them to develop comprehension skills. You will find information concerning how to support your child with reading at home, on the school website.
Phonics
This will continue to be taught daily in Year Two and will be referred to throughout all lessons. During these sessions, children are taught to blend to read and to segment to spell. Please continue to practise the spelling patterns in Phases 2-5, the school website contains all spelling patterns. We have moved on to teaching Phase 6 which focuses on grammar & punctuation, this half term learning will include; apostrophes & suffixes. 
Tricky & High Frequency Words

Each week during Phonics & English lessons, the classes will continue to practise reading & spelling High Frequency and Tricky words including the Year Two Common Exception Words.   
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Home/School Diary 
Please ensure you initial the Home/School diaries when you have heard your child read to enable us to change completed books on Tuesdays and Fridays. Please also check that your child fills in the “smiley faces” as this gives us a strong indication of how they feel about their time in school and we can discuss any issues/concerns they might have. Teachers will collect the diaries in each week to sign them.  If you have written any notes for us in the communication box please ensure your child shows them to the class teacher/teaching assistant on entry. 
Homework

[image: image5.wmf]In Year Two, we will continue to issue homework on a fortnightly basis except before a holiday. The timing enables children to work on and extend the homework as appropriate to their needs e.g. little and often over the fortnight or one or two longer sessions. We would now expect at least two pages of homework to be completed each fortnight. We encourage the children to use a range of approaches that might include research on the computer, photographs, diagrams and illustrations. Homework books are given out on a Thursday and we expect it to be completed by the second Tuesday. Please ensure your child writes in pencil and they present their work carefully. Please also make sure that the spelling of high frequency and tricky words are correct. If for any reason your child is unable to complete the homework set, do come and talk to the teacher or teaching assistant. 
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P.E. lessons currently take place on Wednesdays and Thursdays but may also take place at other times during the week. Please ensure that your child has an appropriate P.E. kit for sessions inside and outside. Also, please check regularly that their plimsolls or trainers fit appropriately. Please ensure that your child has an appropriate PE kit for sessions inside and outside – ALL NAMED, this should include jogging bottoms or leggings and socks for girls who wear tights as part of their school uniform, as some lessons take place outside. Boys and girls with long hair should have it tied back on P.E. days and earrings should be removed at home or they should have their own tape to cover earrings themselves before the P.E. lesson.
Design & Technology 

Our D&T project is very exciting, the children will create a winding mechanism to help Santa deliver presents down chimneys. They will plan their ideas on a planning sheet and once the project is completed, they will reflect upon its success to complete a linked evaluation sheet. Please support this project by providing small boxes and tubes, these can be handed in to classes from this week.
Geography
The focus in Geography this half term will be human & physical features of the local area, building upon learning in Year One. We will shortly send out a letter providing details of our proposed walk around Wendover to support learning in this area.
R.E.
We will start this half term by learning about Hanukkah and look forward to attending an   assembly linked to this theme. We will then move on to look at Christmas traditions around the world. The classes will also have a talk by the Reverend Sally Moring from St. Mary’s Church. We will learn more about the part of the Three Kings in the Christmas story within the theme of ‘Giving’. 
P4C

We will continue to focus on the development of ideas and we will be encouraging philosophical thinking linked to the theme of safety during this half term. These skills will help the children to develop their thinking and reasoning skills which they can apply to other areas of learning. We will focus on thoughts and concepts linked to different stimuli followed by the opportunity to vote for a question to discuss, using the terms ‘agree’, ‘disagree’ & ‘because’. This half term, the focus will be on developing the skill of persuasion.
PSHE

Safety week will enable all classes to learn about different ways to keep safe as well as more about what bullying is & isn’t in a special assembly which will be led by Mrs Barnes. The important topic of safety will be revisited throughout the year. 

We will talk about our school values for this half term – to respect, to collaborate & to reflect. The children will set goals for the half term and complete activities related to the above mentioned themes. Assemblies and Class Circle Times will be linked to the whole school focus, “Getting On & Falling Out”. The Year 2 representatives on The School Council will be meeting to discuss the issue of parking on the school campus.
Computing

The children will learn more about programming and algorithms using scratch & programs on laptops. They will also learn how to take a photograph of their winding mechansism. We will  continue to emphasise the importance of e-safety.   

Music

The children will soon be busy learning songs in preparation for the Christmas production under the leadership of Mrs Collins. 
Art
The children will make a variety of Christmas crafts during Art lessons as well as designing and making a Christmas card. They will work collaboratively to create a Nativity crib scene. They will also create pictures using hot and cold colours on a colour wheel.
Events/Activities

Look out for photos of Health & Safety fortnight on the school website.

Parents evenings take place on Wednesday 13th and Thursday 14th November.

A walk around Wendover is planned for later this half term. 
Check the school website and forthcoming newsletters for information about the Christmas Production.
Additional Information

Please note that there is a wide variety of information on the school website to help you to support your child with learning at home.

Now that the weather has turned colder, please provide your child with named coats, scarves, hats and gloves. 

Your child may choose to bring a bottle of water into class. Please ensure that it is clearly labelled and only contains water. A polite reminder that holidays will not be authorised during term time and especially during the month of May as this is a very important assessment time in school for Year Two children. 
Finally, please do not hesitate to speak to members of the team if you have any concerns or questions, we are all here to help.

Thank you for your continued support and co-operation.
Yours sincerely 
The Year Two team.
Useful websites

· https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/levels/z3g4d2p select the area you want to focus on (e.g. Maths, Science etc.). This brings up a list of relevant activities/games you can choose from depending on your child’s interests.
· https://www.topmarks.co.uk/
· http://www.ictgames.com/
· https://scratch.mit.edu/
· https://naturedetectives.woodlandtrust.org.uk/naturedetectives/ a wide variety of ideas for activities to do with your children to help them explore their local area and widen their knowledge of the natural environment.
· https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/topics/zf2f9j6/articles/z3c6tfr to practise keyboard typing skills which will support our learning in school.
Places to visit
· Bucks County Museum – Aylesbury
· Walks in and around Wendover - identifying human & physical features
· The Asmoleum Museum - Oxford
